
  

 

 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes  

Apponequet High School Auditorium 

June 9, 2014 

6:00 PM 

 

On June 9, 2014, the Selectmen held a Special Meeting in the Auditorium at Apponequet High 

School to attend the Special and Annual Town Meetings.  The Meeting was called to order at 

6:03 PM. Present:  Selectman Powderly, Selectman Burke, Selectman Hollenbeck, and Town 

Administrator Rita Garbitt.  No one was recording the Meeting. 

 

Meet with Police Chief to discuss applying for the COPS Grant 
 

Police Chief Frank Alvilhiera was present for the discussion.  Chief Alvilhiera outlined the 

requirements of the COPS Grant for the Selectmen.  The Town would receive up to 75 percent of 

the approved entry-level officer salary plus fringe benefits costs with a maximum federal share 

of $125,000 per officer position over a three (3) year period.  The minimum local match is 25 

percent, and the position would have to be maintained in the fourth year with local funds for at 

least 12 months.   The Town of Lakeville is eligible for one (1) officer.  The grant deadline is 

June 23, 2014 and the grant awards are typically done by the end of the calendar year.  If an 

officer was hired in January, the Town would have to fund approximately $7,000 through June 

30, 2015. 

 

After a brief discussion, upon a motion made by Selectman Burke and seconded by Selectman 

Hollenbeck, the Board 

 

VOTED: To authorize the Police Chief to apply for the Cops Grant for one (1) 

Police Officer. 

Unanimous in favor. 

 

Any other business  
 

The Selectmen met with Town Counsel Gregg Corbo and Town Moderator Norman Orrall to 

discuss the Motion for the Regional School District’s FY 15 Budget.  The procedure to amend 

the Motion for Article #6 was discussed.  Selectman Hollenbeck will present the amendment to 

the Motion. 

 

At 6:42 PM, upon a motion made by Selectman Burke and seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck, 

the Board 

 

VOTED: To continue their Meeting until after the Special and Annual Town 

Meetings. 

Unanimous in favor. 

 

After the Annual Town Meeting adjourned, upon a motion made by Selectman Burke and 

seconded by Selectman Hollenbeck, the Board  

 

VOTED: To adjourn their Meeting at 9:53 PM.  

Unanimous in favor. 


